
Welcome Back Parents and Students! 

    Hello, let me introduce myself. I am your child’s grade 4 teacher. 
My name is Coralee Cuming and this is my third year at Willowgrove. 
I have worked for Saskatoon Public School Board for 
23 years.   I am happy to get to know all you and I can’t wait to get  
to know your children! 
      Our class will be meeting at 8:40 at our assigned outside  musterpoint, at the tarmac by the senior 
bootroom in front of the staff parking lot. We will also be dismissing from our muster point at 3:05. Just 
a reminder that we have a staggered start so student’s last name that start A-L will be attending on 
Tuesday, September 8th and Thursday September 10th and student’s last name M-Z will attend 
Wednesday September 9th and Friday September 11th.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

      Our classroom is room 2011, it is located on the second floor (directly above music room on the main 
floor). Our window overlooks the atrium and library. We are beside the elevator. I have outlined a 
yellow line to show our entry into Willowgrove and the route to our classroom (from our outside 
meeting point).  
 
        On the first day, please bring school supplies so we can label, sort and store.  We will spend much of 
the day getting to know each other, setting up class routines, and practicing our muster point. Our 
school schedule will still look the same except for recesses and lunch.  
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         For those who stay for lunch, our class will have a playtime outside first on the tarmac then come in 

to eat lunch in the classroom. Because we would love a break from the mask wearing, we will be 

exploring activities that we can do individually with appropriate distancing and limited shared school 

equipment. Our school Physical Education team put together some ideas for types of activities and ideas 

for outdoor free time. It is not mandatory by any means, but just a suggestion of putting small items 

from home into a Ziploc bag for social distance play at school.  

Here is an example: 

Other things you can add: small hand sanitizer, extra baggie for storing mask, small ball, dice, a coin,   

etc.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          There will be a more comprehensive class newsletter about 
 classroom procedures, structures, incentives, classroom expectations 
 etc. I often post agenda items and links, videos, etc on my classroom 
 blog, you can refer to at any time www.cuming-klassenclassroom.com.  
In the next week, I will be sending home QR codes for you to sign up 
 for SeeSaw, our online platform. If you would like to get pictures of  
your child’s activity in school, please fill out the SeeSaw form  
(it only goes to our class). SeeSaw will look differently than the  
student learning site. It will be used more for notifications, newsletters, templates/outlines, 
pictures, back and forth communication and weekly/monthly 
agenda items.  
 
      I will be ready at our musterpoint (tarmac in front of the staff parking lot), eagerly waiting to see 
your children (and potentially you as well!) on Tuesday or Wednesday for the staggered start next week. 
If you need to contact me before then, please email at cumingc@spsd.sk.ca. 
 
Coralee Cuming 
Grade 4 teacher 
Willowgrove School 
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